Dear Comrade Ulianovsky,

The Central Committee of our Party has decided to make a new proposal to the Communist Party of Turkey and Workers' Party of Turkey to convene together a joint conference in order to discuss the necessary strategical and tactical questions for the purpose of unifying our separate Parties.

Parallel to this unification process, we also proposed to start a collective democratic platform for unity of action on the way to build a joint anti-fascist front of all democratic and peace-loving forces of Turkey.

Enclosed, you will find a copy of our letter containing the details of our proposal to our leading comrades in Communist Party of Turkey and in Workers' Party of Turkey.

Since we accept, as you already know, the Communist Party of Soviet Union as the axis of the world communist movement and also as the vanguard of the unity of the international communist movement, we would like to inform you esteemed comrades, also, of this promising step which can open a new page in the history of the Turkish proletariat and all progressive forces of Turkey. We believe this will be a step forward, too, in the continuous efforts for changing the balance of forces in the Middle East in favour of peace and social progress to which American imperialism, Pentagon militarism and international reaction direct their attacks with all their anti-détant forces.

With our comradely greetings.



Fraternally yours. Yalçın Yusufoglu Secretary General